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FEDERAL 

Senate Conferees on Transportation Reauthorization Bill Offer Compromise Deal
In an effort to secure a final deal on the long-delayed transportation reauthorization bill (H.R.3), Senate conferees today offered to meet halfway on funding between the $284 billion measure passed by the House and the $295 billion bill adopted by the Senate.   The $290 billion deal being offered by Senate conferees would fund highway, transit and road safety programs through fiscal year 2009.

The deal crafted by Senate conferees seeks to raise the transportation reauthorization bill’s rate of return to states from 90.5 cents on the dollar to 92 cents.  The Senate conferees are also aiming to have a say on 50% of all projects to be earmarked in the final bill.  That proposal has upset some House members, who have called the 50-50 proposal “unprecedented.”  The House has placed over 3,800 earmarks in H.R.3, while the Senate’s plan is to add project earmarks during the final phase of the conference committee.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

STATE

SB 760 (Lowenthal) Port Mitigation Fee

SB 760 passed the Assembly Transportation committee yesterday.  The bill will be considered in the Assembly Appropriations committee in the coming weeks.  As currently written, the bill would require the ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach to impose a $30 fee per twenty-foot equivalent unit.  The proceeds would then be allocated to security improvements at the ports, air quality programs and to rail projects in order to relieve congestion. 

If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, State Affairs Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

